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	Present

	Sharon O’Reilly 
	A (Ambassador)

	Savana Guy 
	Katy Heard

	Helen Dunlop
	Trish Darke

	Sue Taniguchi
	Katrina Hill

	Dawn Cox 
	Abi Gascoyne

	L (Ambassador)
	Jane Harris

	Z (Ambassador)
	Magnus Cormack

	S (Ambassador)
	

	H (Ambassador)
	

	R (Ambassador)
	


Apologies: E (Ambassador), Adam Russell, Jonathon Martin, Kate Marks, Rachel Gaywood, Rachel Webb, Ali Kingdon

Previous Minutes & Actions 
The previous minutes were agreed as accurate. The following actions were discussed: 
· Adam Russell to look in to the scope, funding and process for hiring sensory OT’s – Adam has advised that due to the current financial position, there is no current or foreseeable budget within TSDFT for recruiting sensory occupational therapists. 
· Kate Marks to attend the next DFA and Carers meetings and develop a communication strategy for information on exploitation and grooming – Kate visited the Carers meeting and it was a very valuable session. Kate will also be visiting a DFA meeting next year. 
· Loren, Katy and Trish to meet to discuss potential opportunities for working together to provide support to families and carers – This meeting with Loren has taken place and volunteer trainers are now being sought. 

All other actions were agreed as complete. 

Ambassadors Update – report attached with minutes
The Ambassadors prepared a report prior to the meeting, which was read aloud to the meeting.
The Board commented on the success of the Ambassadors employment event which took place in September, nothing that it was brilliant and very informative. Conversations have started to take place about the theme for next years event – the theme may become clear once more work has progressed on the Autism Strategy. 

Autistica Report – report attached with minutes 
S read aloud a report prepared in response to the recent Autistica report titled ‘NOT A PRIORITY: The crisis in autism assessment and support.’ Concerns were raised about the significantly long waiting times for assessments in Devon and the lack of post-diagnostic support. 

The Ambassadors also queried whether the online DAANA support groups have been stopped. Magnus advised that these groups are currently under review, they are changing but not stopping. 
Magnus confirmed that DAANA are aware of this Autistica report. Magnus advised that Devon were unable to provide data to the information request due to systems being down at the time, but noted that the report gives a clear and succinct overview. 
Magnus advised that the rise in diagnosis is not unexpected, however it is rising exponentially and there are also many individuals who do not need a diagnosis. Trish raised that not many people are aware of Right to Choose and queried how we can promote it more. Magnus advised that there is a danger with private diagnosis’ as they are not as well regulated and can be expensive, however there is a lot going on in the background to understand the rise in need and support for self diagnosis. Magnus added that these are complex issues that are not just prevalent in Torbay and Devon, but on a national level. Magnus added that in other parts of the UK, individuals are required to be close to admission before they are added to the waiting list, however DAANA are very open with who can go on the list. 
Action: A further update will be requested from DAANA for the next meeting. 

Carers Update
Kate Marks attended a recent Carers meeting to discuss hidden crimes. 
Trish raised that a common concern being raised at these meetings is the lack of mental health support for Autistic people and that it is important for mental health representation to be present at these meetings going forward. 
Action: Savana to speak to Nigel Williams about who would be best placed from Mental Health services to attend these meetings. 

Jane Harris – 10 Year Plan engagement 
Jane Harris from TSDFT joined the meeting to discuss the NHS 10 year plan. Engagement has now started on the ‘Three Big Shifts’:
· Hospital to Community
· Analogue to Digital 
· Sickness to Prevention 
Jane would like to hear more from the Board and Ambassadors about how this engagement can be made suitable for autistic people. 
Action: Jane to attend the DFA December meeting to discuss engagement for the NHS 20 year plan 

Healthwatch Perspective: Community Pharmacy Strategy 
Abi advised that Healthwatch were asked to feed in to the 5 year pharmacy strategy. The top findings of issues faced by the community were:
· Shortage of certain medications 
· Delays with repeat prescriptions 
· Staff shortages
· Pharmacy opening hours 
Trish asked whether ADHD medication played a key factor in the issue of medication shortages, Abi advised that mental health and ADHD medication shortages are being seen across the board. 

	Actions 

	A further update will be requested from DAANA for the next meeting (re Autistica report)
	SG
	SG emailed Rachel and Jonathan for update 

	Savana to speak to Nigel Williams about who would be best placed from Mental Health services to attend these meetings.
	SG
	Nigel attending February meeting 

	Jane to attend the DFA December meeting to discuss engagement for the NHS 20 year plan
	Jane Harris 
	Complete
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